
      

 

                           LAKE TOWNSHIP       

  
                                 339 Strausser Road, Stoneboro, Pa 16153  Ph: (724) 376-7216  

                                                                                                                                                                                   

       Supervisors: Chairman- Fred Elder 

                          Vice Chairman- Harry Fairlamb 

                                Roadmaster-  Jon Gander                            

October 08, 2018 

 

The Lake Township October regular meeting was held on Monday, October 08, 2018 at the Lake 

Township Municipal Building.   

*Present were Supervisors Jon Gander, Fred Elder and Harry Fairlamb along with Secretary 

Deanna Yarnell. 

*Chairman Elder opened the meeting at 8:00p.m.  Minutes to the September regular meeting 

were read and approved by a motion from Gander, 2nd by Fairlamb. 

 

Guests: None 

 

The Supervisors worked on a proposed budget for 2019.  After an agreement on a proposed 

budget Supervisor Gander motioned to advertise the proposed budget to be adopted at the 

November regular meeting.  This would include no changes to millage or per capita. 2nd by 

Fairlamb. 

Additional attempts to have a meeting set up with Jim Barrish to get the specs on the remaining 

baseball field at the Jack Jones Memorial Complex have been tried with no success.  In addition 

to setting up another meeting the Supervisors would also like him to be informed of the 

upcoming fence project and donation of a storage shed by FLEX-O-SPAN as they have delayed 

the fence project already.  A brief discussion was had as to what could be done to enforce the 

Junk Ordinance at the property on the Stoneboro Lateral Road owned by Lou Dinacola.  The 

Supervisors would like the Solicitor to send him a letter informing him of the issues violating the 

ordinance in hopes that no further action will be needed.   

  

Bills were approved and paid 

 

Treasurer Report: 

 General Fund          $87,515.85 

 General Savings      $35,943.11 

 State Checking       $  2,154.29 

 State Savings        $111,532.46 



Secretary Report: 

 Jon Wilson has completed and approved the State Fund project for 2018.  He cited that 

the addition to the project that was not advertised must be reimbursed from the General 

Fund back to the State Fund.  This reimbursement is being presented in tonight’s bills.  

While in our area he saw the tree trimming that was done on McCormick Road and 

thought that it was a great project and would like to see more of that.  He asked about 

Mower Tree Service and wants to know if the Township would be interested in doing a 

joint Tree Trimming Bid like the Tar and Chip currently done with the Delaware COG.   

Roadmaster Report: 

 Mower Tree Service is done.  (Supervisors are very pleased with the project.) 

 Back-up on road sides has begun by Sonntag Excavating  

 

Meeting was adjourned at 10:05p.m. 

 

Deanna L Yarnell 

Lake Township Secretary/Treasurer 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

                          

 

 

 

 

          


